

Communiqué - People's Panel Meeting no 3. 2 June 2018

The third meeting of the re:imagine Gold Creek Country Club People's Panel was held at the Country Club on 2 June 2018. The meeting was chaired by Ms Amanda Whitley and 17 members of the People's Panel attended. Secretariat support and consultation services were provided by Helen Leayr and Ellen Samuels.

Members of People Panel welcomed a representative from Cockington Green to the meeting as a new Panel Member.

The meeting welcomed Mr Stephane Talbot General Manager, Gold Creek Country Club. Mr Talbot is an employee of Troon Golf Management which has been engaged by KGroup to manage the golf course.

Minutes of the second meeting were discussed and further amendments suggested, including to amend the tone of the minutes to more appropriately represent the meeting's views in opposition to rezoning and redevelopment. A revised version will be distributed to the People's Panel for review before being confirmed for public release.

The list of questions from the Meeting 2 workshop were confirmed. It was agreed that the proposed questions prepared by CRNG would also be added to the KGroup for response.

Mr Talbot presented to the meeting, including providing responses to those questions prepared during Meeting 2 which were relevant to his role. Mr Talbot provided information on:

- Troon's engagement and future plans for the Club.
- International and national trends in golfing and golf membership;
- The operations, membership and utilisation of the golf course;
- Profile of members and golfers using the golf course;
- Opportunities to improve the viablility of the golf course;

The meeting confirmed that a presentation by ACTPLA would be held on 13 June and the KGroup on 16 June.

The meeting discussed the next steps for the People's Panel and ways to consider the feedback from broader consultation activities undertaken as part of the re:imagine program. It was agreed that a Listening Report, summarising the key feedback from the community, would be prepared to inform the People's Panel. It was noted that a full consultation report would also be prepared that would include feedback from the People's Panel.

It was agreed to schedule a further meeting of the People's Panel on 23 June to consider the Listening Report and discuss feedback obtained from the KGroup.

A copy of Mr Talbot's presentation, the list of People's Panel questions and the CRNG questions are available on the re:imagine website.